
                                                                                             

The Treasurer’s Report to SHA AGM February 20223


1. Introduction


In this report I will:


● Present the audit of the 2021 (part year) accounts;

● Report on the current year budget;

● Report on the financial health of the SHA; 

● Report on the outstanding legal costs issue from 2020 (paid in 2021);

● Report on further treasurer work in 2023;

● Advise re the new accounting year.


2. 2021 Accounts


The accounts run from 1 January to 31st October 2021 in order to comply with the 
financial year of the new SHA company.


The audit report is here 


The annual accounts as audited and to be adopted are at enclosure 1.


It is recommended that the AGM accept the audit report and adopt the annual 
accounts for 2021 (enclosure 1). 


3. 2022-23 Budget


I have prepared a budget for the period 1 November 2022 to 31st October 2023. The 
budget is based on the total spend for 2022 with increased spending proposed for 
campaigns. Based on the recommendations regarding the new financial year 
(extending to 31st March 2024) I will revise and discuss this budget at the next 
Central Council meeting.


4. The Financial Health of the SHA

As at the end of October 2022, the SHA had cash balances of £87,209.09, with 
creditors of £1,022. 


5. Outstanding issue from 2020

The legal payments issue that I outlined in my 2021 report was concluded following 
an external review and discussion with Central Council.  


6. Other Treasurer Work in 2022


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s0vXIPu9_8z9F7QboyqKP0Y9nmKpRFeumRXlArhP48A/edit?usp=share_link


                                                                                             
I have liaised with branch treasurers in order to ensure that branch accounting going 
forward is presented in line with the new company accounting requirements. All 
branches will now work to a consistent template for the presentation of their 
accounts.


7. Accounts going forward.


RECOMMENDED PROPOSED CHANGE OF FINANCIAL YEAR


First year of accounts 1st November 2021 to 31st March 2023 (SHA National and 
branches), being 17 months (permitted maximum is 18 months)


Esther J M Giles

SHA Treasurer

MA; MSC; CPFA 

February 2023
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